
Paying Taxes In-Person 
Due to Covid-19 the Kendall County Treasurer’s Office is closed to the public temporarily until May 31st, 
2020. Those of you wishing to make payments at the Treasurer’s Office will need to utilize the drop box 
located on the North end of the building. If you want a receipt for your payment, please include your 
email address, fax number or a self-addressed stamped envelope with your payment so we can send 
one to you. We are trying our best to address your concerns while working on a modified staff schedule. 
Before calling please read the back of your tax bill or utilize the Property Tax Search Inquiry located on 
the County website as it may answer some of your questions.  We appreciate your patience.  


